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      April 11, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL TO:  
 
 
Re: Request for ineligibility to practice James Wilkes 
 
Dear , 
 
This letter is in response to your inquiry regarding Mr. James Lewis Wilkes, II 
disciplinary history and eligibility to practice law in Florida. Mr. James Lewis Wilkes, II is 
currently a member in good standing and eligible to practice law in Florida. Mr. Wilkes 
was ineligible to practice from 3/17/2025 through 3/19/2025 due to a Continuing 
Education (CLER) delinquency. 
 
The only information about the disciplinary files not available to the public is information 
about files now pending at the initial staff or grievance committee levels of investigation. 
Because of these few limitations, no comment will be made in this letter about the 
existence of such non-public matters.  The failure to make any mention should not be 
viewed as an admission that such exist. 
 
The Bar disposes of files that are closed by bar counsel or grievance committee without 
a finding of probable cause, one year after the date the files were closed.  For this 
reason, no reference to such files will be made in this letter. 
 
The following files resulted in a disciplinary sanction: 
 
File No.   Disposition  Court Order Date 
 
           **NONE** 



 
 
The following files did not result in discipline: 
 
File No.   Disposition  Close Date 
 
2023-10,511(13E)  Closed by Staff  10/24/2023  
2024-10,620(13E)  Closed by Staff  04/07/2025  
 
 
I trust this information will be of assistance to you.  If you have any questions regarding 
this correspondence, please call (850) 561-5839. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Emily Middleton 
Administrative Support 2 
Division of Lawyer Regulation 
 
/EM 
 
 




